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December 13, 2007
                                           

Exemption No. 9572
                                          

Regulatory Docket No. FAA-2007-29148
Ms. Marianne Kump

Engineering Manager

Schroth Safety Products Corporation

1371 South West 8th Street, #3

Pompano Beach, FL  33069

Dear Ms. Kump:

This letter is to inform you that we have granted your request for exemption.  It transmits our decision, and explains its basis.
The Basis for Our Decision

By letter dated August 30, 2007, you petitioned the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) on behalf of Schroth Safety Products Corporation (Schroth), for an exemption from § 21.621 of Title 14, Code of Federal Regulations (14 CFR) to the extent necessary to allow the transfer of all existing TSO authorizations currently issued to Schroth Safety Products Corporation to BAE Systems Safety Products Inc.
The FAA has determined that good cause exists for not publishing a summary of the petition in the Federal Register because the requested exemption would not set a precedent, and any delay in acting on this petition would be detrimental to Schroth.
The FAA has issued a grant of exemption in circumstances similar in all material respects to those presented in your petition.  In Grant of Exemption No. 8031 (copy enclosed), the FAA noted that the intent of § 21.621 was to prevent the sale or purchase of production approvals by preventing the legal transfer of certificate ownership.  The rule was not intended to prevent one company from buying another, or from one company assuming majority ownership of another.  The FAA finds that, similar to Exemption No. 8031, the petitioner has proposed a change in ownership that does not violate the intent of § 21.621 and that appropriate safeguards are in place.
Having reviewed your reasons for requesting an exemption, I find that—

· they don’t differ materially from those presented by the petitioners in the enclosed grant of exemption;

· the reasons stated by the FAA for granting the enclosed exemption also apply to the situation you present; and 

· a grant of exemption is in the public interest.

Our Decision

Under the authority contained in 49 U.S.C. 40113 and 44701, which the FAA Administrator has delegated to me, I hereby grant Schroth Safety Products Corporation an exemption from 14 CFR § 21.621 to the extent necessary to allow the transfer of all existing TSO authorizations currently issued to Schroth Safety Products Corporation to BAE Systems Safety Products Inc.

Sincerely,

/s/
John J. Hickey
Director, Aircraft Certification Services
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